Volunteer Opportunities:

Bulletin Folders - Volunteers needed to staple and fold bulletins on
Wednesday, December 22 or Thursday, December 23. If you can help, please
contact the office and let us know which day and what time. Thank you!

Altar Guild - The Altar Guild is in need of one more volunteer. Anyone
interested can contact Doris Drake 734.474.9049 dorisdrake@ymail.com or
Sharri Symons 616.340.7644 symongg@gmail.com.

Tellers - We need a couple of volunteers to serve on a Teller Team in 2022. Our
teams consist of two unrelated people who count the offerings from the
Worship services, double check the accuracy and prepare the deposit. Each
team serves an average of 10 weeks per year. Contact the office with questions
or if you are interested in serving. office@saintmarkgr.org or 616.455.5320

Love INC and In The Image

Thank you St. Mark! Your generosity in gifts and donations added up to over
$500 in products and cash given to In The Image for the November drive for the
desperately needed personal hygiene products. Love INC and In The Image are
so grateful for your participation and prayers.

Thank you, Danielle Bult, Love INC So. Kent County

Thank you from the Women’'s Ministry!

A big thank you to the Women'’s Ministry for assembling 21 Christmas baskets
for our church shut-ins! The women want to thank our church family for their
generous donations. We heard a lot of “what else do you need? | will get it.”
Thanks to Kathy Felt and Gwen Sacco for organizing the collection of items.
Special thanks to Kathy Rubino and Heather Roland for elegantly wrapping each
basket. And thanks to our elders and Pastor Rubino for delivering the baskets!

Underwear Under The Tree

Thank you to everyone who donated underwear, socks, and t-shirts and other
items for those in need. Donations may be placed under the tree until Dec.19.
Contact Renee Ambriz, 616.538.6734.

Gift Cards For Bailey's Grove Seniors

Thank you for everyone who helped bless the 40 senior residents at Bailey's
Grove with a gift card for Christmas. Gift cards and monetary donations (made
payable to St Mark Women's Ministry) may be placed in the donation box by the
tree until Dec 19. Questions? Contact Renee Ambriz.

Kentwood Food Pantry - Thank You!

Thank you to everyone who helped fill the Little Food Pantry box last week! The
items go to the Kentwood Food Pantry located at the Recreation Center on 48th
St. and the Library next to City Hall on Breton Ave. Thank you for sharing the
Love of God with those less fortunate. Please contact Roger or Rita Johr with
any questions.
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Luke 1:45 — “And blessed is she who believed that there would be a fulfillment
of what was spoken to her from the Lord.” The Lord always fulfills what He
promises. We can be certain of that, and He has proven it over and over again. This
faith in the Lord’s own faithfulness is what gives us the courage to follow the Lord's
commands in the face of the world's anger and resistance. Mary's faith also gave
her the courage to carry on in her seemingly embarrassed circumstances.

Sunday Worship

Pastor Timothy Verity will share the message, “We Believe He Will Fulfill His Promise!”
based on Luke 1:45. Readings are Micah 5:2-5, Hebrews 10:5-10, Luke 1:39-45.
Anyone who is home-bound, vacationing, or who is uncomfortable worshipping in

person at this time is encouraged to worship with us online at saintmarkgr.com,
fb.com/saintmarkkentwood or YouTube SMLC Sound & Video.

Sunday Worship Schedule:

8:30 a.m. Traditional Worship

9:30 a.m. Coffee Fellowship

9:45 a.m. Bible Study & Sunday School
11:00 a.m. Contemporary Worship

Sunday Adult Bible Studies:

What is Lutheran? Meets in Room 205. Pastor Verity, Leader

Disciples of Jesus Women's Bible Study, Media Center. Renee Ambriz, Leader
Study on Proverbs Meets in Room 223. Jim Stadler, Leader

This Week's Calendar:

Y Women's Bible Study Christmas Brunch, 10:00 a.m. Monday, Room 205,
Jessi Marsiglia, Leader

Men's Basketball, 6:30 p.m. Monday, Gym - All men invited!

Men's Bible Study via Zoom, 6:45 a.m. Wednesday.

Choir Rehearsal, 6:30 p.m. Wednesday, Sanctuary

Office Closed on Friday, December 24

Christmas Eve Worship Service, Friday, 7:00 p.m. & 9:00 p.m. Holy
Communion at 9:00 p.m. Service.

Y  Christmas Day Prayer Service with Communion, Saturday, 10:00 a.m.

Celebrating a Birthday this Week:
Dec. 22 - Carol Dale
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http://saintmarkgr.com/
http://fb.com/saintmarkkentwood
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYq1p9ZnDgwqlHcJZpE-WwQ

Christmas Service Schedule:

December 24 - Christmas Eve Service, 7:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m.

December 25 - Christmas Day Prayer Service with Communion, 10:00 a.m.
December 26 - First Sunday after Christmas, 8:30 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.

Office Schedule During the Holidays
The church/preschool office will be closed on Dec. 24, 27, 30 and 31st. The
office will be staffed on Tues. Dec. 28 & Wed. Dec. 29 from 9:00a.m.—3:00 p.m.

2022 Offering Envelopes

Offering envelopes for 2022 are available for pick-up in the Narthex. If you don't
currently have offering envelopes and would like a set for 2022 please let the
office know. Thank you!

Attention Ladies

The ladies restroom by the Narthex/Nursery is undergoing some improvements. It
may be necessary to temporarily close this restroom. Other available restrooms
are located in Chapel Hall, and next to The Rock (youth room) in the educational
wing. The restroom inside the Nursery will be available for emergency needs.

St. Mark Men's Basketball

Join us in the gym for Men's basketball on Monday evenings at 6:30 p.m.
Everyone is welcome. Invite your co-workers and friends. We plan to meet each
Monday evening with a few exceptions.

Altar Flowers 2022
The altar flower calendar for 2022 is on the bulletin board in the back of the
Sanctuary, You are invited to sign up for altar flowers in honor or memory of a

loved one or a special occasion in your family. Just sign your name by the date
you have chosen.



